<u>The</u> Monthly Newsletter of the Sherman, TX EAA Chapter 323

April 2017

Monthly Meeting—Thursday April 20th

The annual tradition continues with Rick Simmons giving his annual Charts N Legends ground lesson. As a reminder, this is a precursor to the annual competition, which will be held the first Saturday in May. Meet us at the Sherman Municipal Terminal at 7 PM on Thursday April 20th and continue the tradition!

Project Visit

The first Saturday event in April 2017 was a visit to John Horn's Kitfox Project at Freedom Field (7T0) near Gainesville, Texas. John purchased a kit late last year and has been working on its assembly. He recently moved it from his garage to his hanger where he currently keeps his Sonex. There was a big crowd and it was enjoyed by many.

These hangar gatherings we've been having lately have been real winners with the club and we'll keep those up.









Regulatory Minute

The "simple" FAA flight plan form becomes obsolete on June 5th for both domestic and international VFR and IFR flight plans. You'll need to file using the ICAO form. Instructions are located in the AIM, Section 1, Paragraph 5-1-9.

The new form can be found here: https://www.faa.gov/forms/index.cfm/go/document.information/documentID/1027892

Ready to Race?

The Texoma Air Race is scheduled for April 22nd. All racers big and small are invited! For more info, please go to www.sportairrace.org and go to the Texoma 100 race for details.

Upcoming Chapter Events

Thursday April 20 Monthly Thursday meeting at the Sherman Airport Terminal

Subject: Charts N Legends—Rick Simmons

Saturday May 6 First Saturday event: Charts N Legends Flight

Thursday May 18 Monthly Thursday meeting at the Sherman Airport Terminal

Subject: Drones

Saturday June 3 First Saturday event: Gyroplane!

Thursday June 15 Monthly Thursday meeting at the Sherman Airport Terminal

Subject: Lighter than Air--Airships

Officers/Board of Directors/Key Coordinators

Name	Position	Contact Number
John Horn	President	940-736-8440
Paul Tanner	Vice President	903-819-1940
John Halterman	Secretary	903-819-9947
Ross Richardson	Treasurer	903-821-4277
Steve Straus	Board of Directors	214-693-1417
Rick Simmons	Board of Directors	903-818-8066
Mary Lawrence	Board of Directors	903-821-2670
Mel Asberry	Technical Counselor	972-784-7544
Jim Smisek	Technical Counselor	903-819-6428
Ross Richardson	Membership	903-821-4277
John Horn	Young Eagles Coordinator	940-736-8440
John Halterman	Newsletter Editor	903-819-9947
Billy Dollarhide	Web Master	903-870-0521

General Email: EAA323@hotmail.com Website: www.eaa323.org

